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New Museum at Thurleigh To
Hold 306th Memorabilia

A 306th Museum is an idea that has
been bounced around for some years, but
without any conclusion being reached.

It was tried on by the Group in 1984 at
the Fort Worth reunion, and then two years
later was stopped at the Dayton reunion, as
closer investigation of such a British enter-
prise seemed 1o be beyond the scope of our
Group activities. Both legal problems and
costs were cited among reasons for drop-
ping the idea,

But, now it has risen again under a dif-
ferent guise and without any substantial
fiscal involvement by the 306th,

While it is perhaps to be regretted that
this did not get underway earlier in our
own lives so that we might more actively
participate in it, there is still time for many
to follow the venture, to provide a focal
point for the history of the 306th Bomb
Group in England and its activities at
Thurleigh from 1942 and into 1946, It will
certainly be a “landing point” for our chil-
dren and grandchildren visiting in England
in the years ahead.

Jonathan Palmer, racing entrepreneur, and
Ralph Franklin look over display sheets which
FPalmer’s organization provided to Frankiin for
his use in speaking fo school children and
other audiences in the Greater Bedford area.

Now, what has happened is that this
proposal has come from the fertile mind of
Jonathan Palmer, a onetime Formula | rac-
ing driver and BBC commentator on the
racing scene,

Palmer has had an operation called The
Motorsport Experience at Bruntingthorpe
in the Market Harborough/Leicester area
to the north of Bedfordshire, and has now
leased considerable space at Thurleigh
where he will be moving this enterprise.
Once he had begun to concentratc on
Thurleigh he got in touch with Ralph
Franklin, seeking informaton on our
WWII activities there. Out of this interest,
which really began as a photodisplay in the
reception area he was working on, escalat-
ed into a 306th Museum,

A small building, basically with three
rooms, located on the south edge of Galsey
Wood, will be renovated by Palmer for use
by the 306th and will become a place
where 306th memorabilia will be dis-
played and be available for viewing by vis-
itors. Of course, many details on the entire
enterprise are yet to be settled, and the
306th participation has only very recently
been even introduced to the officers and
directors.

To those who have forgotten, or proba-
bly never knew about Galsey Wood, will
find it on an accompanying map. It was
located north of our perimeter track, and
was near our bomb dump.

Quoting from a proposal first made in
1997 by Palmer PromoSport:

“The main activity will be driving
events offering a range of activities for pri-
vate, usually corporate, clients. These are
aimed at providing an enjoyable day dur-
ing which driver skill is improved on a
range of vehicles, such as high perfor-
mance road cars, vehicles for skid control
training, and smaller sports cars. Other
events may be run for motor manufacturers
- for purposes including sales traiming,
press experience and promotion.

(Turn to page 2)

One of the highlight experiences for the St. Louis reunion will be the trip fo the restored
communily of St. Charles, MO, which was one of the shipping points for those “young men”
who followed Horace Greeley's admonition to “Go West, Young Man, Go West!"” These are two
sireet scenes and a view of the paddiewheeler, which will be an imporiani gathering point for

our reunioners.

Numbers Climbing Daily
For St. Louis Reunion

ith the numbers growing
daily who will be attending
the 306th reunion in

October, it behooves every once else to
get their registrations into the Henry
VIl Hotel and to the Reunion chairman
to assure that there will be places for
everyone.

If you want to be there at the start, you
ought to check in to the hotel on
Wednesday, 13 October, and plan to stay
until Sunday morning, 17 October. In
that way you will get to participate in the
busy schedule on Thursday, and wind up
with the annual reunion banquet
Saturday night.

Evenls are also planned for Friday
and Saturday, and people need to find
time and stake out some seating in the
spacious lobby area, as well as in the
general meeting room, for all of the vis-
iting you will want to do.

Even though you and your old friends
have lived for years on opposite sides of
our big country, this is the time and place
to come together on the shores of the
Mississippi River. You will find people
you worked with or around, people you
may have flown with; or, vou may just
make some entirely new 306th friends
with whom you and your spouse will hit
it off nicely,

Time has had a way of cutting into our
aging group, so their are a lot of “sin-

New Edition Of
Directory

By the time you receive this issue of
Echoes a new edition of the 306th
Directory will be available, dated 15 July
19499,

You may obtain a copy by mailing a
check for $10 to the Secretary, who will
in turn mail you your copy,

It is the intent of the Board of
Directors to publish the directories now
in small editions that can be kept reason-
ably up to date. In the past in publishing
every two years, the book was soon out
of date after you received it.

We hope that you will find your occa-
sional purchase to be more satisfactory.

gles” around, including flying people of
all stripes, all kinds of ground personnel,
and an increasing number of widows.
Probably some of this group has heard
their late husbands® stories s0 many
times they can just sit right in and be a
part of any round table discussion of the
‘40)s among the Limeys,

If you haven't made a reunion vet,
this is the one you ought to come to. St.
Louis has a charm all its own, there is
plenty to see, we've got a smashing pro-
gram that will take you here and there;
and don't give those excuses like you are
too old, yvou've forgotten about the
whole thing, and its a long way to go. We
can probably find people older than you,
who have excellent memories, and who
have come from parts of Europe, Alaska,
and wherever.

The registration forms are on the back
page of this Echoes, as they were in the
last issue, and as they have been now for
23 years. Get out your ballpoint, your
check book, an envelope and a stamp
and prepare for the best October therapy
you have had in years.

There’s a map in this issue that will
get you through the vagaries of S5t. Louis
traffic, if you are driving. The hotel is
very close to the Lambert International
Airport, if you are flying. So, your
movements in St. Louis can be handled
very easily. The Henry VIII hotel has a
Tudor design, and looks like it could be
dropped in parts of Oxford, England and
not be out of place. It has good food, and
there is an outside restaurant that appears
to be in the Hotel's parking lot, but also
has a good menu.

If yvou haven't been 1o St. Louis in
recent years, it is an interesting place to
visit, with a vibrant downtown, many
handsome buildings, and of course lying
on the west bank of the Mississippi
River, presents a large complement of
entertainment venues from which to
choose. Yes, there is a riverboat or two
for those who wish to try their luck at a
variety of games.

Chairman Al Villagran says that some
of the events planned are filling up, but
that others still have room for vou.
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New Museum (from page 1)

“Diriver training for a number of local
organizations will be an important part of
the program. This will be a community
based activity, aimed at the emergency ser-
vices and local schools.. Currently, for
example, the Police and Ambulance ser-
vices have no facility for emergency
response training except on the public
roads and the existence of the circuits at
Thurleigh will provide a much safer alter-
native. Local schools will have the oppor-
tunity to combine safety theory with prac-
tical driver training prior to taking to the
public road.”

In a large promotional publication pre-
pared by the Palmer organization, one
finds mention of such vehicles as the
Volkswagen Passat, Nissan Terranc, Lotus
Elise, Caterham Super 7 and Formula 2000
cars. Also shown in pictures are the Subaru
Impreza RallySport, Mercedes SLE Sprint
and a Man Truck.

The speed merchanis of our day who
roared around in B-17s at 150 1o 160 mph
would have liked an opportunity to have
turned around the penmeter track a ime or
two in one of the above mentioned cars.

An entrance to the airfield will be pro-
vided for persons going to the Museum,
and signage on the surrounding roads will
lead one there. Palmer's interest in the
museum venture is evident, and it will pro-
vide an additional opportunity to spread
more information about the 306th and its
activities in another age.
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Reunion Registrants

Amundson, Clements & Virginia 367
Bailey, Walter and Marguerite 368
Banas, Charles & Carley 369
Barberis, Dan & Grace 423
Berry, Les & Evelyn 423
Boring, Wallace & Belty 368
Briscoe, Dale & Beti 369
Brown, Richard & Virginia 369
Burroughs, Winstom & Rose 367
Carlile, Wm GP

Camicom, Bill & Ruth 423
Christianson, Em 368W

Clark, Charles & Loretta 369
Clark, Joseph & Wynon 423
Connolly, L. J. & Mary 368
Conroy, Anthony & Patncia 368
Daniel, Robert & Pat 423
Demorest, Harold & Nina 423
Elrod, Lloyd & Pat 423
Endicott, John & Gaynelle 423
Farris, Harold & Kathleen FR

——

Alfred J. Switzer, president, Wallace D.
Boring, vice president; Russell A, Strong,
secretary; Hobert N. Houser, treasurar,
Sheldon Beigel, Russell G. Houghton,
Lee Kessler, Claiborne Wilson, directors;
Joseph Hathaway, past president; Alfred
C. Villagran, 1929 Reunion chairman.
Ralph Franklin is our British representa-
tive; Mational School Cottage, Keysoe,
Beds MK44 2HP, England. Telephone
from US: 011-441234-708715; |In
England 1234-708715.

306th Echoes is published four imes annual-
ly: January, Aprl, July and October, and Is
mailed free of charge to all known addresses
of 306th personnel, 1942-45. Contributions in
support of this efford may be remitted o the
freasurer.

SECRETARY/EDITOR:

Handles all changes of address, editorial
comments and records:

Russell A. Strong, 5323 Cheval PI.,
Charlotie, NC 28205. Phone 704/568-3803.

TREASURER:

Send money lo:

Robert N. Houser, P.O. Box 13362,
Des Moines. |4 50310, 515/279/4498.

The 306th Bomb Group Historical Association
is a Federally tax-exempt organization and as
a veteran's group is classified as 5071 (c) (12).

Feely, 8. M. & Jean 4th
Fredericks, Robent & Helen 367
Giates, Daniel & Peggy 423
Guilfoyle, Wm & Mabel 423
Hamilton, Jack & Friend 369
Hickey, John & Betty 364
Holland, Richard & Sybil 367
Hoolko, Nicholas & Dorathea 367
Houghton, Russell 368

Houser, Robert & Doris 368
Howard, Gilbert & Rosabelle 367

Hudson, Frederick & Samantha 369

Hutchinson, Howard & Elaine 423
Jennings, Graford & Margaret 368
Jomes-Parra, Betty 3688

Jones, John & Arlene 369

Kaye, Herman 423

Kessler, Lee & Marguerite 368
Kolger, Wm & Helen 369
Krajcik, August & Dorothy 368
Langley, Clifford & Shirley 369
Lanyon, Robbie 423W

Long, Robert & Louise Brule 363
Madsen, Karl & Edith 368
Meaux, Allan & Genevieve 369
Minnick, Hartwell & Charlsie 423
Mattier, Clayton & Jean 369
Nesbitt, Archie & Nadyne 367
Padan, Mary & Friend 3685
Peters, Lucien & Marne 369
Phelan, Hugh & Evelyn 368
Phillips, Daryl & Helen 423
Ransdell, Bill & Pud 364

Reber, Marlen & Ginger

Reioux, Paul & Margaret 423
Rockwell, Robert & Ruth 367
Roeder, Gilbert & Friend 368
Roncey, Edward & losephine 367
Schubert, Roy & Rosemary 369
Sherman, Fred & Jo 369

Strong, Russ & June 367

Switzer, Alfred & Bert 369
Tinklenberg, John & Alice 423
Tripowitz, Harry & Jean 369
Vickers, Robert & Helen 367
Williams, Harold & Nadune 368
Wilson, Wymond & Arleda 369
Wood, Raymond & Carolee 3698
Wood, Robert & Carol 369
Wood, Lyle & Laura 369F

Yerak, Raymond & Reggie 369
Young, John & Kay 367

The Mighty Eighth Air Force Heritage Museum

Sustaining Donors Wall

Sustaining Donovs Walk

with future generations. We thank each of you for your support.

The Heritage Museum has benefited from your generosity. We know thal each contributor gives
for a different reason but all embrace the mission of the Museumn. Thal mission is 1o preserve
the stories of the men and women of the Eighth Air Force and to share their Harltage of Values

306th MAIL ORDER MEMORABILIA

Send this form and check to 306th Bomb Group Association to:
Jack Frost, PO Box 13362, Des Moines, 1A 50310.

Squadron Golf Shirts
Embroidered B-17, Squadron, Group (circle size)
367th red M, L, XL $20.00
368th white M, L, XL $20.00
369th green M, L, XL $20.00
423rd blue M, L, XL $20.00
306 Cap, Grey, Embr. 306 BG & B-17 $10.00
B-17 Gold Color Pin, Lapel or Hat $5.00
306th Patch 2-1/4 in. without First over Germany $5.00
306th Patch 3 in. with First over Germany $5.00
306th Patch 5 in. Group Logo $5.00
367th Patch 5 in. in Full Color $5.00
368th Patch 5 in. in Full Color £5.00
369th Patch 5 in. in Full Color $5.00
423rd Patch 5 in. in Full Color $5.00
306th Decal with First over Germany $0.50
306th “Black Thursday” Phota in Full Color $3.00
Shipping and Handling - Up to 2 Ibs. per package $3.00
Shipment via Priority or 1st Class Mail
Shipping & Handling %3.00
TOTAL
NAME
STREET

CITY, STATE & ZIP




Maurice E. Chnistianson, 368th copilot
(William Breslin crew) and pilot, died 30
Jun 99 in Dallas, TX, having suffered from
Parkinson's Discase for several years. He
arrived with the Group 29 Apr 44 and com-
pleted his 32-mission combat tour 20 Aug
44. He was a retired captain from American
Airlines, where he flew 747s. In 1989 he
was  elected vyice president of the
Association, and the following year
became president. He leaves his wife, Em,
3c, 2gd.

Lawrence F. Christofori, 368th bom-
bardier and POW (Robert MacDowell
crew), died 12 Jan 97 in Plymouth, MA. He
had been a plant manager for Knapp Shoe
Co., before retirement. Lawrence leaves
his wife, Elizabeth, 4¢, 5ge.

Charles A. Edinger. 369th engineer and
POW (James Ferguson crew, died 25 Jun
9% in Palm Bay, FL, where he had lived
since 1984, He was a retired maintenance
supervisor for Eastern Airlines. He leaves
his wife, Dorothy, 2d, 4gc.

Ira C. Fatherce, 368th electronics offi-
cer, died 10 Nov 91 in North Highlands,
CA, according to information from Abe
Grondin. Fatheree and Grondin had a
familial connection that they learned abowt
some years ago, and it was only after a
lengthy correspondence that they discov-
ered they had both served in the 306th at
the same time. Fatheree came to the 306th
in Jan 45 and was transferred to the 305th
in Jul 45. He was a SAC electronics offi-
cers at his USAF retirement in May 63 and
then became port electrician for the Port of
Sacramento,

William G. Jung, 423rd radio operator
{John Endicott crew), died 31 May 99 in
Baltimore, MD. He flew seven missions in
Apr 45. Jung leaves his wife, Marge, 3¢,
EEC. lﬂgﬂ 32 - . "

Paul H. Martin, 367th pilot, died 11
May 99 in Breckenridge, TX. He arrived
with the Group 17 Jul 44, and completed
his 35-mission combat tour in Dec 44.

Col. Ray C. McDaniel, 368th copilot
(Raymond Tripp crew) and pilot, died 10
Mar 99 in San Antonio, TX. He came to the
Group 27 Nov 43 and finished his combat
in Jun 44. He was one of 10 men wounded
on the mission of 26 Mar to St. Omer,
France, to bomb a Noball target, which also
cost the Group one afc and a bombardier.
McDaniel was a USAF retiree in Mar “70),
He leaves his wife, Mary.

Warren W. Middleton, 369th navigator

(David Ramsey crew), died 12 May 99 in
Alameda, CA, where he had lived in recent
vears. He joined the 306th 3 Apr 44 and
completed combat in Jul, Middleton wrote
an interesting piece which appears else-
where in this issue of Echoes, but also did
a neal, little 27-page story of his combat,
with 4 couple of pictures, listed his combat
tour, and leaves a legacy for his family,
Middleton had a flair for writing that
enhanced the book considerably. He leaves
his wife, Shirley, 4¢, Tge, 1gec.

Thomas P. Moore, chief clerk in the
Station Ordnance office and later assigned
to Group headquarters, died 13 Apr 99 in
Madison, NJ. He graduated from New York
University with a degree in accounting, and
worked for Whitehead Metals and Perkins-
Goodwin in New York. He leaves 2¢, 2ge.

Floyd F. Owens, 369th gunner (John G,
Davis crew), died 4 Mar 99 in Goodland,
K5. He became a POW 16 Aug 44 on a
mission to Bohlen, Germany (w. Young
Newsom). He leaves his wife, Eileen, 6ic,
12gc and 6gge.

Charles A. Sheffield, 423rd engineer
and POW, died 31 May 99 in Camden, SC,
where he had lived for many vears,
Arriving 15 Jan 43 with Richard O'Hara's
crew, Sheffield went down on a mission to
Kiel 29 Jul 43 (w. Berrvman Brown). He
retired as a foreman for Hermitage Mills.
He leaves his wife, Bessie, 1d. 2gd and
2gge.

David R. Siedenburg, 367th copilot
{John McAllister crew), died recently in
Cortland, NY, where he had been an invest-
ment broker. He was a graduate of Comnell
University, and leaves his wife, Joan, 3e,
Jgc.

Robert E: Snow, 36Tth ball turret gunner
(Paul Martin crew), died 20 Feb 99 in
Quincy, MA, where had lived the past four
years, Arriving 17 Jul 44, he completed his
combat tour in Mar 45.

John A. Stoné, 367th crew chief, died 13
Jan 93 in Anchorage, AK. He had resided
for some years in Keewatin, MN, He
leaves 5c. 8ge, 1gec.

The editor regrets the error in Harold
Taylor's name in the April issue of Echoes,
and the date of his death should have read
9 Jan 99.

396th Family

Mildred Alleman, wife of Hamy G.
Alleman, 423rd engineer, died 21 May 99
in Mont Alto, PA.
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This small building will house the new
306th Bombardment Group Museum on our
wartime airfield. This structure was erected
by the Royal Aircraft Establishment during
its long tenancy on the site after WWIIL,
Jonathan Palmer, left, and Ralph Franklin
stand in front of the building, which is locat-

MUSEUM FOR THE 306TH

ed on the south edge of Galsey Wood,
which bordered our bomb dump on the
north side of the perimeter track, and in the
area where the 368th Squadron parked its
airplanes. The brush will be cleared away,
and a parking area exists at the fur end of the
building .
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306th Gifts
Needed Now

Our cash balance continues to sink,
reports Treasurer Robert Houser, and he
continues to urge each of us to make con-
tributions to the 306th treasury, in part to
overcome the disparity that continues to
haunt uvs from the 1998 reunion at
Savannah. Instead of providing a balance
for this year's treasury, it balanced out at
Bt and we. thus, must operate rather strin-
gently in order to keep our heads above
walter.

To that end, there is a reply envelope in
this newspaper, which we hope you will
use and the next issue of Echoes will also
include such a reply envelope. If you
don't make one of these your means of
assisting vs, we most certainly will need
your help for succeeding issues.

No gift is too small, but if you have
been having a good year in the stock mar-
ket, you may want to make your contribu-
tion 4 few dollars more so that we can
continue to serve vou in the manner to
which you have become accustomed.

So, do your part today to [lood the
306th treasury with new money. Each
year we seem to have about 700 people
who make contributions. We need to dou-
ble that number this year, and also need to
“hear” from those on the mailing list who
do not have an historical relationship dat-
ing back to the 1940s, but also from those
who continue to want to be on our mail-

ing list gratis.

Origin Of A
Strange Name

“Fightin’ Carbarn Hammerslaw™ was
the name of a comic strip about the time
of WWI, says Bill Edwards who was
assistant crew chief for this 367th plane.
It was featured in the May issue of
Echoes.

The name was selected by Victor
Slevak, says BEdwards. Slevak was a
ground crew member who painted some
airplanes in his spare time. FCH had been
around for quite some time without being
named, and one day Slevak stopped by to
talk to John Stone, crew chief, and his
workers, and Slevak told Stone that if he
could name the plane he'd paint it. And
that's where the name came from,

Stone had been assigned to the plane
from the time of its amrival in Thurleigh.
Edwards says he still has a clear memory
of the plane leaving on a cold 5
December morning in 1944, a mission
from which it did not return,

In the picture on page 3 of the last
issue, Stone, Charles Adeimy and
Edwards are standing left to right in front
of the plane. The loss of a combat plane,
especially without much of an explana-
tion was always hard on the ground crew
who had developed a months-long
attachment to the aircraft as flying crews
came and weni.
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There may be no dues, BUT

It does take money to keep the 306th Association flying. Those who are able are
asked fo make an annual coniribution o keep everything running smoothly. Ne one
is dropped from the mailing list for non-payment! Your gift is tax deductible.

Please accept my gift to the 306th BG Association: §

NAME

STREET AND NO.

CITY, STATE & ZIP

TELEPHONE NO.

P.O. Box 13362
Des Moines, |A 50310

A0STH LANIT
| Sendto: Robert N. Houser, Treasurer
306th Bomb Group Association DATE
















